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Only one and a half weeks to go before the school holidays.  This term has been a busy one with many great learning 
experiences for the students.   
Thank you to all parents who used the new online booking for interviews this week.  From all comments it seems to be 
a positive experience but we will have a close look at the online booking system after all interviews are completed. 
On behalf of the staff and myself, we hope you have a restful and safe holiday and I hope the Easter Bunny leaves many 
Easter treats. 
 
Late Arrivals 
Many children are beginning to arrive late at school, without parent consent.  Children must come to the office and fill 
out a green late slip before going to class.  This is to be signed by a parent and returned to the teacher.  It is concerning 
to see children arriving late as this interrupts their learning and also disrupts their class when they arrive.  Please also 
remember that if the reason they are late is due to : sleeping in, running late, sister wouldn’t get out of bed, couldn’t 
find my shoes, etc; the reason is unjustified.  When we have a series of these, the Home School Liaison Office may be 
come involved. 
 
Notes from School 
Thank you to all parents for your patience in waiting for this to happen.  I have spoken this morning with them and we 
are set the launch for term 2.  We are still waiting on updated contact details for many families but we will go ahead no 
matter what next term.  They have worked out the ‘glitches’ with the third party operating system by bypassing it. 
 
Changeable Weather 
At the moment the weather is very unpredictable. We often experience heavy rain just in time for the end of the day. 
An overwhelming number of children do not have raincoats in their bag, so that they are prepared for the change in 
weather. Many children who are waiting in the bus lines or to be picked up at Kiss and Drop are getting soaked. In the 
interests of your children’s health, please assist by ensuring your child has a raincoat in their bag each day. Please do 
not send umbrellas as these become a safety issue.  Children will not be allowed to use them in the school grounds. 
 
Kiss and Drop Zone 
A ‘Kiss and Ride Zone’ or ‘Drop-off and Pick-up’ area utilises existing 'No Parking' zones around schools. In these areas, 
drivers may stop to drop off or pick up children, however No Parking rules apply: 

· Maximum stop time is 2 minutes  
· Driver must remain in or within 3 metres of the vehicle  
· Vehicle must not be left unattended  

Additional safety tips for school zones: 
· Always drop-off or pick-up your child from the designated area, following the school’s procedures.  
· Make sure children use the footpath-side door when getting in and out of a car.  
· If your child is not on the footpath do not wait – please drive off and come back.  
· Never double park.  
· Never park across a pedestrian crossing. 
· Never undertake a U-turn in close proximity to the school.  

 
Congratulations : 

· Ryan J (3/4B) – 3rd in Australia and 12th in the World on the Mathletics Hall of Fame – Monday, 31st March 
· 3/4B – 3rd in Australia on the Mathletics Hall of Fame- Monday, 31st March 
· Riley B (4G) – 2nd in Australia and 8th in the World on the Mathletics Hall of Fame- Monday, 31st March 
· 4G – 4th in Australia on the Mathletics Hall of Fame - Monday, 31st March 
. Isabella G (6B) came 4th in freestyle at the Area Swimming Carnival 
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Merit Certificates 
When your child has received four merit certificates please hand these into the office.  The office staff ensure that 
these are then transferred into an honour certificate/pennant/medal, whichever your child is up to. 
Mathletics/Spellodrome certificates come to Mrs Bower either before or after school or during morning tea or lunch 
times. Please ensure your child is bringing five certificates not four. 
 
Staff Development Day 
Term Two Staff Development Day will be held on Monday, 28th April, this is a pupil free day.  The teachers will be 
meeting here with our local community of schools (Wideview, Mt Kuring-gai, Cowan and Brooklyn).  We will be look-
ing at Visual Literacy from the new English Syllabus and consolidating our new reports for semester one, to ensure 
consistency across our five schools. 
Students return on Tuesday, 29th April, wearing their summer uniform.  Changeover to winter uniform is usually 
around the middle to end of May, depending on the weather.   
Photo Day is Tuesday 6th May (Week 2) and students are to wear summer uniform. 
 
Naplan 2014 
In May 2014 the National Assessment Program- Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be completed by students in 
Years 3 and 5. The results of the test provide important information about what each student can do and is used to 
support teaching and learning programs. Parents will receive a report indicating your child’s level of achievement, 
reported against the national minimum standard. 
Naplan testing is on Tuesday, 13th May, Wednesday, 14th May and Thursday, 15th May, 2014. 
Additional information for parents can be found at www.nap.edu.au 
 
Students and the Social Media 
Many of our community know of or are an active member of social media sites such as: Facebook, Skype, Meebo, 
Twitter, Kik.. and the list goes on! Therefore, many of our children are members of many of these sites as well. Social 
media is a relatively new phenomenon that I am sure is here to stay.  
We as adults and parents in this relationship must endeavour to ensure that the children are fully aware of their re-
sponsibilities when on the net and the ramifications that follow from irresponsible use of social media.  
Over the last few years I have had cause to intervene and discuss with parents inappropriate behaviours and frac-
tured friendships after a weekend or a night of social net interaction.  It is much easier to say hurtful things to or 
about someone when you are looking at a keyboard rather than 
a human face.  What is typed and posted cannot be withdrawn.  
I urge all parents to reinforce my message to our older students 
to be net aware and net polite.  It is never too early to start! 
Technology and access is changing so quickly that our children 
need safe and sure support. 
 
Students forgetting their lunches 
A number of students are going to the canteen and saying they 
don’t have lunch thinking they can get something else to eat.  If 
your child has forgotten to bring their lunch they are to see the 
class teacher as early as possible, or the office who will try phon-
ing you.   
If we are unable to contact you in time, the canteen will always 
give your child a sandwich and an account will be sent home.  
Please remember the canteen is only open Wednesday to Fri-
day. 
 

Di Bower 
Principal 
 
CANTEEN  -  Canteen Roster 

Wed 2/4 D Allen, P Smith 9/4 L Plumridge 
Thurs 3/4 J Ludlow, C Harriss 10/4 K Carter, C Stone 
Fri 4/4 T White, V Eliasson 11/4 B Faught, C Jones 

MONEY COLLECTION DAYS 
 

Please note that money collection 
days at Berowra Public School are 
Tuesdays and Thursdays only. 
 

For security of payments it would be appreciated if 
money only be sent to school on these days in a 
signed payment envelope. 
 

We have only two days a week allocated to receipt 
money so please remind your child to give it to 
their teacher in the morning as receipting and 
banking are completed during the day.  Correct 
money is appreciated as the office is unable to 
hold change. 
 

Please do not hand payments in after school.  
Handing money into the office may result in confu-
sion and your child’s name not being marked off as 
paid for sport, excursions and activities. 
 

Any payments for the choir, drama, interschool 
sport or extra curricular activities as well as P&C or 
Support Group fundraisers can also be handed to 
the class teacher.   
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 
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PERFORMING ARTS NEWS  -  Band  -  We have our Easter performance on Wednesday 9th April.  Both bands will be 
playing.  See email note for information.  Great work from everybody this term.  Hope everyone has a great holiday 
and looking forward to more fantastic music next term.  Concert band starts 8am on Tuesday 29th April, first day back. 
Any questions or queries? Contact Amanda Gillard 9456 2908 bpsband@hotmail.com or through the school office. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP  -  Formal Hats  -  Thank you to everyone for your patience. Due to the supplier being inundated with 
hat orders, we were required to wait our turn. Finally, the hats have arrived. People who ordered the hats have been 
contacted, but we have enough stock in case there are students who would like a new hat. The cost of the formal hats 
is $25. 
On the subject of hats, remember that we have a special on at the moment. 1 x casual hat for $15 or 2 for $25! These 
are great to pop in the bottom of the bag in case hats gets lost or misplace. 
Raincoats  -  We have placed an order for some fabulous raincoats. These little beauties are a poncho style and will 
COVER THE BACKPACK!! Yes, you heard me correctly. Cover the backpack. The body of the raincoat is clear pvc, which 
is super-soft, and the hood is either black or yellow. Available in 3 sizes – Small, Medium and Large. These will be avail-
able for purchase from Monday 7th April. 
Roster  -  Please take note of the roster for the current volunteers. We will be updating the roster for the next term 
very soon. If you are available to help, we always love to welcome new people. 
Mon 7/4 T Allen, B Jones Thurs 11/4 J West, K Krishnaratna 
Opening times 
Monday 9-9:45am    and    Thursday 3-3:45pm 
 
If there is something you would like to see in the uniform shop, please let us know. 
Happy Shopping! 
Steph, Jo, Kat & Sarah 
 
P & C NEWS  -  It's Entertainment Book Fundraising time again! Once again the P&C will be fundraising with the 
2014/2015 Entertainment Book and this year, to celebrate their 20th anniversary, you can purchase the traditional 
book or a digital membership for your smartphone. Berowra Public School has chosen the 'opt out' method for this 
fundraiser so that you can look at the wonderful vouchers and savings before making the purchase, to know that it 
really is a worthwhile investment for you and your family. You can purchase online right now or books will be coming 
early Term 2. 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS  -   
Hornsby RSL Youth Club Gymnastics program will be running throughout the school holidays for 5-12 year olds. No 
experience necessary. Days are fun filled, fast moving and exciting.  Time from 9am-3pm. Bring morning tea, lunch and 
a drink and wear suitable gym clothing. For more details, email honrsbyrsl@gymnastics.org.au   
 
Kids in the Park  -  with over 50 fun-filled activities at Sydney Olympic Park to keep your kids active, outdoors and en-
tertained, free or under $20, making it affordable to discover Sydney’s most exciting playground this holidays!  Full 
details at www.kidsinthepark.com.au 
 
Bunnings Warehouse Family Fun Night  -  Join us for a 
great family night of fun with kids DIY workshop, visit 
from the Easter Bunny, Easter egg hunt, Bungee fun 
run, giant Lego with light refreshments provided.  
Thursday 10th April from 6pm till 8pm.  Booking essen-
tial 9479 9000, thornleighao@bunnings.com.au   
 
Dementia Carers Support Group  -  If you care for a rela-
tive, neighbour or friend with memory loss or care for 
an elderly person and need support or information join 
us 
When: Thursday 10th April at 2:30pm 
Where: Berowra Community Health Centre 
 123 Berowra Waters Road, Berowra Heights 
Cost: Free. Afternoon tea provided 
RSVP:  Marie Brooks 9456 3344 

 

 
 

 

Tickets are going out today to every family for the 
band Easter raffle. 

Tickets are only $1 each for a chance to win baskets 
full of Easter treats.  The raffle will be drawn at the 
hat parade, Wednesday 9th April. 

Tickets will also be available, before school, on Tues-
day and Wednesday mornings.   

Good luck! 



 

Page 4 

SPECTRA CHALLENGE 2014 
 

SPECTRA (Science Program Exciting Children Through Research Activities) are science based projects that focus on 
individual interests and skills.  Students can select from a variety of activity projects which offer many different and 
creative opportunities to express their interests in science.   
 

SPECTRA is divided into two age groups:  Years 1 – 4 (Junior) and Years 4 – 6 (Senior). Year 4 students can decide 
which level topics they would like to study.  Students complete activities related to their chosen topic at home and re-
turn their project to school to be marked.  They work to complete enough activities to be awarded a nationally recog-
nised badge or certificate.   
 

The cost of entering the SPECTRA CHALLENGE is $9.00. 
 

The following topics are being offered this year:  
 Junior SPECTRA  

Animals By the Sea 
Clean and Green Finding out about ourselves 
Fun with Chemistry Indigenous Science 
Inventing and Designing Looking at Liquids 
Moving through Air Outdoor Science 
Pets and Gardens Plants 
Rocks, Soil and Sand Science on the Move 
The Sound of Science Water Science 
What is it made of? What will the weather be like? 

 

Senior SPECTRA 
Aeronautics Active Earth 
Animals Astronomy 
Biodiversity Chemistry 
Electricity Energy 
Entomology Home Chemistry 
Horticulture and Agriculture Indigenous Science 
Oceans Plants 
Polar Science Science and the Environment 
Sight, Light and Colour Sound Science 
Space Science Technology, Designing and Engineering 
The Human Body Tools, Toys and Machines 
Water Weather and Air 
 

Samples of the topic cards can be viewed at the school office.  They can also be viewed at http://www.asta.edu.au/
resources/spectra  
To be involved in this exciting challenge, students need to hand in the signed permission slip on the attached, to their 
class teacher, together with payment of $9.00, no later than Thursday 19

th
 June 2014  

 
Di Bower 
Principal 
 

—————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

SPECTRA CHALLENGE 2014 
 
I give permission for my child __________________________________________class _______________  
to be involved in the 2014 SPECTRA Challenge. 
 
Level*:   Junior / Senior  (please circle) 
Topic Chosen*:   ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I have enclosed $9.00 for the cost of the program. 

* Please note that projects cannot be ordered without this section of the permission slip completed. 
 
 
Parent/Guardians Name _________________________________ 
 
 
Signature _______________________________________  Date _________________  

http://www.asta.edu.au/resources/spectra
http://www.asta.edu.au/resources/spectra
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Australian Red Cross Blood Service 
is coming to 

Berowra Community Centre 
on 

 

Tuesday 29th April 
 

Wednesday 30th April 
 

Thursday 1st May 
 

1:30pm  -  6:30pm 
 

Drink up! Have 3 or 4 glasses of water or juice in the hours 
before you donate 
Eat! Have a good sized meal beforehand 
Bring photo ID or your blood donor card with you 

 
Roll up your sleeves and give blood 

 

Please phone 13 14 95  
to make an appointment 

COMMUNITY NEWS  -  continued 
Men’s Cooking Course  -  Male carers who care for a family 
member or friend who is ill, frail aged or who has a disability. 
If you are recently widowed or your wife has been admitted 
into an age care facility, you are also eligible to enrol. 
When: four consecutive Thursdays, 11am—2pm 
  8 May, 15 May, 22 May and 29 May 
Where: Berowra Community Health Centre 
  123 Berowra Waters Road, Berowra Heights 
Cost:  $7 a session 
RSVP:  Marie Brooks 9456 3344 

Diary Dates 

April 

Sun 6 Daylight saving ends 

Tues 8 Principal’s morning tea 

Wed 9 Easter church service 
Hat Parade 

Thurs 10 Winning sport house sausage sizzle  

Fri 11 Last day for Term 1 

Sun 13 Berowra ANZAC service 

Fri 18 Good Friday 

Mon 21 Easter Monday 

Fri 25 ANZAC Day 

Mon 28 Staff Development Day 

 Students return for term 2 

May 

Mon 5 Dance Festival audition 

Tues 6 School photo day 
Mothers Day stall 

Thurs 8 BPS Cross Country Carnival 

Fri 9 Last day for Stewart House envelopes 

Mon 12 Kindy 2015 Information Session 7pm 

Tues 13 Canteen Sushi Day 

13-15 NAPLAN testing days 

Tues 20 UNSW Computer competition 

Thurs 22 Kindy 2015 Information Session 10am 

Mon 26 Zone Cross Country 

June  

Wed 4 UNSW Science competition 

Mon 9 Queen’s birthday public holiday 

Mon 16 UNSW Writing competition 

Tues 17 BPS Athletic Carnival 
UNSW Spelling competition 

Thurs 26 Opera House concert- recorders & string 

Fri 27 Last day for term 2 

July  

Mon 14 Staff Development Day 

Tues 15 Students return for Term 3 

Wed 23 OC testing for interested year 4 

28/7-1/8 Education Week 

Tues 29 BPS Open Day 
UNSW English competition 

Wed 30 Combined church service 

Student Applications for the  
2014 State Music Camps  

are now open. 
 

Students from NSW Government schools have been attending 
State Music Camps for more than 60 years. Talented music 
students join together for one week each year to receive expert 
tutelage and develop their performance skills. Participants re-
hearse and perform high quality repertoire culminating in a con-
cert for families and friends on the final night of the camp. 
 
The dates for State Music Camp this year : Sunday 13 July – 
Friday 18 July 2014 (Junior Music Camp, Year 5 & 6) The camp 
will be held at Sydney Academy of Sport, Wakehurst Parkway, 
Narrabeen. 
 
Follow the link below to apply - applications close on Friday 2nd 
May 2014. 
 
Student applications: https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/music/
music-camp-student-applications 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Scott 
Ryan at The Arts Unit on 8512 1188 or via email 
scott.ryan15@det.nsw.edu.au 

http://www.donateblood.com.au/index.aspx
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=h4UF9HqwSU6Ztun2izeGytaeFVImFdFI02RsfYs76yqW6YfUz6F-6eoDlmlcFOnj2qTNQwcD-EM.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.artsunit.nsw.edu.au%2fmusic%2fmusic-camp-student-applications
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=h4UF9HqwSU6Ztun2izeGytaeFVImFdFI02RsfYs76yqW6YfUz6F-6eoDlmlcFOnj2qTNQwcD-EM.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.artsunit.nsw.edu.au%2fmusic%2fmusic-camp-student-applications
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=h4UF9HqwSU6Ztun2izeGytaeFVImFdFI02RsfYs76yqW6YfUz6F-6eoDlmlcFOnj2qTNQwcD-EM.&URL=mailto%3ascott.ryan15%40det.nsw.edu.au
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School Banking 
 
Don’t forget that Tuesday is School Banking day and students should bring in their 
weekly deposit to the canteen from 8.50am to 9.20am. 
 
For every deposit made at school, no matter how big or small, students will receive a 
cool Dollarmites token. Once students have individually collected 10 tokens they can 
redeem them for an exclusive School Banking reward item in recognition of their contin-
ued savings behaviour.  
 
Remember our school earns 5% commission on every deposit made (to a maximum of 
$10 per individual deposit).  Thank you for supporting our school and helping teach 
your child the benefits of saving regularly. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

BEROWRA PUBLIC SCHOOL MOTHER’S DAY STALL 
 

Tuesday 6th May 2014 – K-6 
 

Not only is this a great chance for your child to choose lovely gifts but also a wonderful opportunity to help 
fundraise for our school. 

It is always interesting to see what children choose for that special mum, aunty or grandmother. 
There will be a choice of gifts available ranging from $2.00 to $10.00. 

  
Children will be taken to the hall by their teacher during the day, so please remember to give your child  

money and a plastic bag to put the gifts in on the day. 
 

The School Support Group 
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Class Awards 

KB Amelia N, Baylin G 

KP Amelia A, Max M 

KR Matt S, Charlie M 

1C Zoe D, Omar D 

1S Jayden B, Zach C, Jack J, Savannah L,  
Jasmine B, Evie M 

2P Emily L, Mitchell G 

2R Ollie G, Liam C 

3/4B Anna O, Eden S, M Smith 

4P Ella-Jayne D, Anna J, Cody L, Kayla P,  
Lindley R 

5K Joshua J, Eliza R, Mimi L 

5W Nia D, Ewan B, Tom H 

NOTES YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

Sent 
Out 

Subject Distribution Response  

5/3 2014 Voluntary Contribution K  -  6 - 

5/3 Australian Schools Competition Yrs 3  -  6 1/4 

12/3 General Permission K  -  6 - 

26/3 The Gruffalo excursion K  -  2 10/4 

26/3 BPS Hat Parade K  -  6 9/4 

26/3 Classroom requirements K  -  6 8/5 

28/3/ Dance Festival Auditions Dance groups 10/4 

28/3 PSSA Soccer, Netball and AFL PSSA reps 4/4 

28/3 Year 6 Jersey Year 6 8/5 

2/4 Stewart House Donation Drive K  -  6 9/5 

2/4 SPECTRA (in The Crest) Yrs 3  -  6 19/6 

2/4 Mothers Day stall K  -  6 6/5 

2/4 NAPLAN information Yrs 3 & 5 - 

STEWART HOUSE  
DONATION DRIVE 2014 

 

Families would have received a Stewart House Dona-
tion Drive envelope recently. 
You could win a $4,000 FAMILY HOLIDAY to the desti-
nation of your choice! 
1. Write your name, address, telephone number & 

school. 
2. Insert a donation of at least $2 into the envelope & 

seal it. 
3. Return the envelope to your class teacher before 

Stewart House Day, Friday 9th May. 
 
It’s that easy! The school will forward envelopes and 
payment onto Stewart House before the prize draw on 
23rd May 2014. 
Your donation supports the 1,800 children who attend 
Stewart House each year from public schools across 
NSW & the ACT. 
 
Good luck! 

MindQuest 2014 
 

Glenwood High School 
Cnr Forman Ave & Glenwood Park Dr 
Glenwood 2768 
 

Saturday 14 & Sunday 15 June 
 

For Gifted & Talented Primary Students 
Years 1-6 
 

Entry forms available at BPS school 
office 
Closing Date Friday 16th May 2014 
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Disclaimer: Advertisements placed in THE CREST do not 

reflect an endorsement or otherwise by Berowra Public 

School of that product or service.  Information in the adver-

tisement is entirely the responsibility of the advertiser.  

 GUITAR LESSONS  
 After school in Berowra 

 Beginners welcome 

 Experienced, caring teacher 
 

   

for more details… 

CONTACT 
Sue Blackman 

0425 819 175 
blackmans@iinet.net.au 

Berowra Public School Hat Parade 2014 

Wednesday 9th April 
On Wednesday 9th April we will be holding our annual K-6 Hat Parade and parents and 

friends are welcome to join us for the fun. We aim to start at 12 noon, with all children as-

sembling on the quadrangle to parade their hats. 

Traditionally, children in K-2 have worn Easter themed hats, and this is 

still appropriate if they wish, however ANY type of hat is fine. Your 

child may wish to have a crazy hat, a tiny hat, an enormous hat, a techni-

colour hat.... the list is endless.   Please bear in mind that we are hoping 

for a sunny day so sun safety is still important and watch out for those 

chocolate decorations!! 

The BPS band and recorder group will be performing before and half-

way through the parade and the popular Band Easter raffle will be 

drawn at the end of the parade.  There is a Berowra Public School Hat 

Parade colouring competition running and entries are to be submitted 

before Tuesday 8th April.  A guessing competition will be run during 

recess and lunch in the week prior to the hat parade.  Guesses cost 20c 

each or ten for $1. Our School Support Group will also be selling tea and coffee.  Who 

knows... there might even be a ‘special’ visitor????! 

Any questions, please see your class teacher.   
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